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Minutes of the Meeting
Voluntary Sector Forum (Children & Young People) – Norfolk

Held on 7th June 2016
Dereham Town Football Club, Norwich Road, Dereham, NR20 3PX

	Item
	Notes
	Actions

	Welcome and those present
	· Tim Sweeting (Chair) – YMCA

· Belinda Crayston (Vice Chair) – Shine (East Norfolk) 

· Cindee Crehan – Momentum (Norfolk)

· Jess Dillon (minutes) – Momentum (Norfolk)

· Sarah Southernwood – Shine (East Norfolk)

· Debbie Winteringham – Nelson’s Journey 

· Simon Wright - Nelson’s Journey

· Suzanne Bryant – Break

· Rachael Wright – Scope Inclusion 

· Clare Peak – Family Action 

· Alex Cox – Your Own Place 

· Rebecca White – Your Own Place

· Tony Ing – The Benjamin Foundation

· Sharon Mathews - The Benjamin Foundation

· Sharon Hearsum – Home-Start Norwich

· Ana Potter – Family Voice Norfolk

· Ali Ward – Family Voice Norfolk

· Alison Furniss - Family Voice Norfolk

· Harry Town - MTM Youth Services CIC

· Sharon Parnell – Unity The Mathew Project

· Pat Brickley – Norfolk SEN Network 

· Jonathan Richardson – Diocese of Norwich 

· Steve Smith – About with Friends 

· Penny Olivo – Action for Children 

· Margaret Hill – Leeway Domestic Abuse and Violence   Service 

· Zara Todd – Equal Lives 

· Simon Pickering – Norfolk Family Mediation Service 

· Tim Eyres – NCC Children’s Service

· Sarah-Jayne Lumley – NSCB 

· Clare Jones – Local Offer 

· Jenny Myhill – Cambridge Community Services
The Chair welcomed those present and confirmed that partners from the statutory sector were welcome to stay until the end of the refreshment break.   All those present introduced themselves. 
	All members are reminded to sign-in at the meeting otherwise your details will not be added to the present list. 



	Apologies
	· Dan Mobbs – MAP 

· Clare Francis – The Princes Trust 

· Andrew Cawthrope – The Princes Trust 

· Michelle Walker – Action For Children 

· Anne Ebbage – Autism Anglia 

· Ganene Maycroft – Scope Inclusion

· Dawn McCargo – Homegroup 

· Sal Thirlway – Norfolk County Council – Early Help and Prevention 

· Nula Cooper – EP Youth Ltd 

· Esther Heybourne – The Matthew Project 

· John Lee – The Matthew Project 

· Sanchia Brandreth – Eye Opportunity Group
· Pauline Connor – 4Children 

· Graeme Malcom – Break 

· Hilary Richards – Break 

· Emily Lown – About with Friends 
	

	Minutes of the last meeting / Matters Arising
	The previous minutes were agreed as a true and accurate reflection of the last meeting. 
CC to get the contact details for the Community Capacity Coordinators from Sarah Jones and share with the Voluntary Sector Forum Members – this has been done and was emailed to Forum members.  They can also be found on the Forum website with the papers from the March meeting.  

CC and TS to raise the issue of small organisations maintaining links to the Hubs at the next Early Help Improvement Board – Action completed. The Early Help Improvement Board has acknowledged that this might be an issue and are keen to explore ways of keeping those organisations that are unable to physically be in the Hub to keep in the loop.  Tim reported that a presentation from Norfolk Community Advice Network was given to the Early Help Improvement Board on how to make their IT systems integrated, which could be a potential solution. 
Members of Safer who have not received their pack are to contact the Safer Programme direct - Sarah- Jayne Lumley asked the members if they had all received their new Safer packs, for those who hadn’t Sarah had copies with her as asked for the members to see her during the refreshment break. 


	

	Section 11 reporting for the voluntary sector
	Cindee gave the members an update on the S11 event held on the 28th April and what the next steps are regarding the voluntary sector return. The half day event consisted of 30 member organisations taking part.  David Ashcroft, Chair of the NSCB was present for the event. The S11 report is a report on safeguarding and is a helpful tool for organisations to undertake an audit of their safeguarding practices – we would encourage organisations to still complete this. 

The members that took part were asked to scale safeguarding practice within the voluntary sector – the result was 7/8 - there are still some improvements to be made.  A formal report will be written and shared with the NCSB and with the voluntary sector. David Ashcroft was positive about the session and reported that he found it very useful hearing from the members themselves. Sarah-Jayne Lumley and Abigail McGarry also attended and took part in the day. 

The NSCB in partnership with the Forum are already looking at planning another session for next year. 
	

	Systems Leadership Elections 
	Tim explained to the members what the Systems Leadership Group is.  The group has been formed as a result of the funding around engagement and voice for the sector.  Community Action Norfolk has undertaken the work around the sector led plan as part of this work and Momentum (Norfolk) has responsibility for the Voluntary Sector Forum as part of their contract.  
The Systems Leadership Group (SLG) is a mechanism for representation and consultation with the VCSE and how we engage with the statutory sector. There are 5 elected members and it is these roles that are up for election.  Tim advised the room that if anyone else wished to stand to complete the nomination form and return to CAN – agreed that the forms and information to be circulated. 

There was some criticism from the group that there has not been any clear information circulated on the voting system.  
	Momentum (Norfolk) to circulate election information to all members. 



	Voluntary Sector Conference
	The date for the conference has been set for the 6th July 2016 at the King’s Centre in Norwich. The day will consist of guest speakers and then a series of workshops for delegates to get involved in. Forum members get one free place for their organisation and any other staff members / volunteers will be charged at £20 per person, bookings are being taken by Community Action Norfolk. 
	Momentum (Norfolk) to circulate the conference flyer. 

	Local Offer 
	Claire Jones - Local Offer Manager (SEND) gave a presentation on the progression of the Local Offer for Norfolk. The Local Offer is primarily a website, which consists of over 400 pages and is a one-stop shop. The Local Offer has two key purposes
Key Purpose 1: 

To provide clear, comprehensive, accessible and up-to-date information about available provision and how to access it.

Key Purpose 2: 

To make provision more responsive to local needs and aspirations by directly involving disabled CYP with SEND and their parents and service providers in its development and review.
The service has come out of the Children and Families Act 2014 and aims to: 
· Provide clear, comprehensive, accessible and up-to-date information 
· Tell children, young people and families about provision and how to access it
· Engage children and their parents in its review and development
· Through the involvement of families and partners, improve provision for children and young people with SEND
The service has been tailored for families in Norfolk to help them find services they can access for all children with SEND. The Local Offer is constantly being reviewed and updated.  Families have requested a rate and review service – in order to do this the user has to log-in and set up an account.  The website has a “feedback button” and it is important that people give views.  Reports on how the team has responded to the feedback is included in the “You Said – We Did” section of the website.  It is hoped that the feedback will help to identify gaps – there is currently a gap in the west of the county as there is no specialist resource base.  The commissioners are aware of this gap, but more feedback on this can add to the pressure to address this.
Part of the Local Offer includes the Norfolk Directory (previously Family Information Service) – all VCSE’s need to ensure that they are listed on the Norfolk Directory as this forms part of the Local Offer. Creating an account will allow you to respond direct to any reviews and feedback your service has received.
Key Purpose 2 involves young people being able to get involved and help review the website. There is also a news section on the website and a bi-monthly e-news is produced to keep families and children and young people up to date.  Ofsted / CQC are due to undertake a visit to Norfolk to assess how all partners in Norfolk identify and meet the needs of SEND children and young people.  These inspections started in May 2016 and the inspectors will want to talk to a variety of partners, families, children and young people – this will guide the inspectors in what to look for.  Anyone wishing to subscribe to the e-news can do so by following the link on the Local Offer website.
Claire has set up a Local Offer Steering Group and is looking for an elected representative to attend on the Forum’s behalf.  Equal Lives, Family Voice and Norfolk SEND Partnership currently attend.  At present the meetings are held on a Tuesday, but as of next year they will be moving to a Friday. If members are interested in standing as a rep please email forum@momentumnorfolk.org.uk Clare would also like to look into better ways of communicating with those who cannot attend the meetings, conference call or skype.  The next meeting is 12th July. 
Clare would also like to look into creating a Local Offer section for children and young people, which will replace “things to do”.  She is currently working with schools to hear what young people want and BBC Voices to produce films for this section.  City College and the College of West Anglia are collaborating on a project to develop games. It is hoped to launch this in autumn 2016. 

Tony Ing asked Clare if she could report on the analytics for these pages and if NCC were monitoring the pages which are having the most hits. Claire explained this is happening and they currently show steady levels of access, which is increasing.  Because the website has been upgraded and changed, the analytics had to be updated too – the previous system could not be used.  However the analytics for the Norfolk Directory are not currently showing anything.  Claire sits on the governance group for the Norfolk Directory.
Presentation available for downloading
	Momentum to circulate information on how to register and Clare’s details for groups to contact direct and update their information. 

All members to ensure that their organisations are listed on the Norfolk Directory and those that already are, to check their details are correct. Any changes should be emailed directly to Claire. 
Anyone wishing to stand as the voluntary sector representative on the Local Offer Steering Group to email the Forum. 



	Healthy Child Programme 
	Jenny Myhill and Helen Smith gave a presentation on the Healthy Child Programme.  Cambridgeshire Community Services were successful in winning the tender for the delivery of new Healthy Child Programme specification across the whole of Norfolk. 

Cambridge Community Services (CCS) is looking to link better with the voluntary sector around the delivery of services for the Healthy Child Programme as it has been identified that this has not worked so well in the past. CCS wants to identify gaps in services but also ensure that there is not a duplication of services.  
The presentation included the outcomes from the programme. 

There is a new leadership structure and Cambridgeshire Community Services are currently recruiting to the new posts.  Once the new posts have been appointed a new overall structure will be circulated. There is a new post coming on stream – Co-Production/ Service User Lead.  The aim of this role is to make community links (including with early help), to look at opportunities for peer development and to look at issues of capacity.  This role will be pivotal in developing links with the VCSE.  Sian Larrington, Head of Services will be giving a presentation to the Forum in September about how the VCSE can get involved in delivering the Healthy Child Programme.  
Suzanne Bryant – asked what will happen for young people especially young carers – will they be offered the young carers assessment? Helen explained that all school nurses will be able to give a health assessment then working in partnership with the school plan how best to support that young person. 
Tony Ing asked about the cuts to the budget and how CCS will address the reduction in funding?  It is hoped that the implementation of a single point of access will reduce costs.  The Healthy School s/Service is also being reviewed to look at the outcomes. The service is continuing to recruit to posts – including an increase in school nurses.  They are also looking at premises and developing more mobile working in order to reduce costs – it is planned to reduce the structure costs rather than staff.  

Presentation available for downloading
	

	Strategy Update 
	Tim gave a short presentation on: 
· What’s working well
· What are we worried about?
· What would a well-functioning Forum look like?
· What needs to happen?

Cindee queried whether members are accessing the Voluntary Sector Forum website?  Poor response.  Members are urged to visit the website. 
Presentation available for downloading
	All Forum members to visit the Forum website. 

	Review of representation and the work of the Forum 
	Following on from the presentation members were asked to work in groups to discuss the above topics. 
The members then captured their thoughts and discussions on flip chart paper. 
The write-up of the feedback is attached with the minutes. 
	Tim Sweeting, Belinda Crayston and Cindee Crehan to look at the feedback and agree what needs to happen as a response. 

	Questions to the chair, reps and YAB’s
	Linda Street introduced herself to the Forum as the elected rep on the Teenage Pregnancy Steering Group.  
Tim and Cindee are keen for more reps to be present at these meetings and would also like to have the YABs present as well. 
	All reps to make attendance at the Forum county meetings a priority. 

	AOB
	There was no other business to be discussed and with this Tim closed the meeting and thanked all members for their attendance. 
	

	Dates of future meetings
	Conference Wednesday 6th July 2016

· 7th September 2016 9am – 12.30pm
· 7th December 2016 9am – 12.30pm
	Please save the dates in your diary


